
 

TOWN OF CENTRAL 
REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES   

1067 WEST MAIN STREET, CENTRAL, SC  29630 
MONDAY, APRIL 11, 2016 – 7:00 PM 

  
 
Present: Mayor Mac Martin; Council Members, Paige Bowers, Joe Moss, Lynne 
Chapman, Harry Holladay, and Doug Barry; Administrator Phillip Mishoe; Chamber 
President David Lane; Finance Director Josh Addis; Clemson Mayor JC Cook; Fire 
Chief Ed Reynolds; Chief of Police Khristy Justice; George Martin, and Town Clerk 
Susan Brewer.  
 
The meeting was called to order by Mayor Mac Martin. 
 
Lynne Chapman rendered the invocation. 
 
Reading of Regular Council Meeting Minutes 03-14-16 
Lynne Chapman made a motion to adopt regular council meeting minutes 03-14-16; 
seconded by Joe Moss.  The vote was unanimous. 
 
Reading of Special Called Meeting Minutes 04-04-16 
Chair made a motion to adopt special called meeting minutes 04-04-16; seconded by 
Joe Moss.  The vote was unanimous. 
 
Public Session 
None 
  
Receipt and Disposition of Petitions  
None 
 
Reports from Council Committees: 
All committee reports are on file in the Town Clerk’s office and available for review upon 
request. 
 

A. Planning – Paige Bowers 
Nothing to report at this time. 

 
B. Streets and Public Safety – Joe Moss 

Joe Moss reported the police department had 15 arrests, 78 traffic tickets, 7 
warrants served, 6 drug related issues, and 6 shoplifting cases.  He 
commended the police department for doing a good job. 
 
Joe Moss reported the Community Outreach Day will be May 21st and the 
Central Railroad Festival will be April 23rd. 
 



C. Finance and Marketing – Lynne Chapman 
Lynne Chapman reported that all accounts were in the black at this time.  
She said everything was in good shape. 
   

D. Recreation – Ken Dill 
Phillip Mishoe reported that flag football had begun. 
 

E. Enterprise- Harry Holladay 
Harry Holladay reported that there were only 15 disconnects for the past 
month and 13 reconnects.  He said that was the lowest amount he could 
remember.  He said that the departments were doing a great job. 
 

F. Tourism and Economic Development – Douglas Barry  
Doug Barry reported the Green Crescent Trail meeting was good.  They 
should be getting with us for the final meeting soon. 
 
Doug Barry said the Special Olympics last Wednesday went fabulous. 
 
Doug Barry reported that there were some more properties obtained by SWU 
to do other projects   
 

Old Business 
 
New Business  
None 
 
Introduction and consideration of New Ordinances, Policies, and Resolutions 
Resolution  
None 
 
Consideration of Ordinances, Policies, and Resolutions already in possession of 
Council 
Proclamation May 15th Peace Officers Day 

Lynne Chapman made the motion to adopt  Proclamation May 15th Peace Officers Day; 
seconded by Doug Barry.  The vote was unanimous. 
  
 
Reports from the Administrator and Mayor: 

A. Administrator 
Phillip Mishoe asked for a head count for the PCMA at Norris on April 25th at 
7:00pm. 
 

A. Mayor  
Nothing to report at this time. 

 
With no objections, Mayor Martin adjourned the meeting. 



 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
 
Susan A. Brewer, CMC 

 
 
 
APPROVED: 05/09/16 
 


